To all members of the

Fetal Working Group of AEPC

Dear colleagues,

At the business meeting of the Fetal Working Group at the AEPC meeting in Basel it was decided to proceed with the retrospective collection of cases of isolated fetal heart block and that this data collection should be organized by Håkan Eliasson in Stockholm in cooperation with the council of the FWG.:

In the minutes from the FWG business meeting in May 2006 it is stated that

“The status of the Retrospective Collection of Cases of Isolated Fetal Complete Heart Block was presented and discussed. This study will be pursued by Håkan Eliasson in Stockholm with economic support from the FWG. It was decided that it should be written up as a report from the FWG and sent to for example CITY for publication. Authors will be those providing cases to the study and participating actively in producing the final report, other case providers will be mentioned in acknowledgements. The next step will be to send out a new official invitation from FWG to all members to participate in the study.”
This letter is an invitation to participate in this important work.

The final excel protocol – which will be sent to those of you who are willing to participate-has been designed with the priority of being easy to fill in- one sheet for each case. As the main question is focusing on steroid treatment, this information is mandatory in the protocol, whereas some other information is not, but nevertheless interesting if provided.  

Time plan:

Phase 1: Invitation to participate (this e-mail) response (without any data) should be returned by November 12 th
Phase 2: Data collection. An e-mail will be sent including a detailed protocol to all participants. As we wish to ensure accuracy of data collection Håkan is prepared to travel to and work with a representative from each contributing site to fill in the database.

Please ensure that you can provide clinical notes and echocardiograms for this verification for all submitted cases.

Deadline for return of preliminary data December 1, 2006 so he can arrange travel to collect this information.

Phase 3: Analysis of data set. Preparation for presentation of a scientific paper. Preliminary manuscript hopefully ready to present at the AEPC business meeting in Warsaw 2007. 

At this point, we need your response to the following three questions:

1. Do you wish to participate in this multicentre study?

2. Have you already replied to the initial call for participants by sending cases to AEPC?

3. If you are willing to participate, how many fetuses with isolated second degree or complete heart block did you care for between 1st of January 2000 and today? 
Nota bene:  NO data at this point!

Please send your response to: Dr Håkan Eliasson at Karolinska Institute using his e-mail address: hakan.eliasson@karolinska.se
Kind Regards

Helena Gardiner
Council Member FWG of AEPC

